
 “Achievement is outstanding because every student matters” Ofsted 2013 

Fortnightly Newsletter for Students & Families 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Finally, Spring is here! As soon as the longer examinations commence, the sun 

comes out to make revision more bearable. It's definitely time to make sure your 

children come to school with 2 water bottles rather than one, so they can keep 

hydrated without waiting to fill them at the water station. We are also looking to 

remove the plastic cups from the free squash station - to support the views of our 

Eco-Council and also to help everyone stay cool in the warmer weather.  

We have had many conversations about trips abroad, following the recent 

expedition to Iceland - you are already aware of the ski trip for next year, led by Mr 

Palmer, but I will write to update you on some others we have planned for 2025 and 

2026.  

Thank you to the pupils who have been involved in 

recent projects with the wonderful charity, Friend in 

Deed who help to reduce loneliness in our older friends 

in care homes. We are hoping our school pups, Lola 

and Coco will be able to bring them some joy once they 

are trained too.  

Wishing all Year 11s and 13s (and their families) the 

best of luck for the examination period - if anyone 

needs further guidance or support, please let us know.  

Enjoy the sunshine and thank you for your support of Victory.  

 

Naomi Palmer, Principal 

@VictoryAcad /OrmistonVictoryAcademy  OrmistonVictoryAcademy  



Check out these awesome book binding 
clubbers and their amazing work -                       

the first to have completed binding and 
covering their books!  

Student News @ Victory 

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Amazing Grace has been awarded    
Runner Up Player of the Year in the                 

Norfolk Football League awards!                   
Well done, so deserved!  

Ruby in Year 12 and Eda in Year 10 went 
to Florida last week to compete with Brave 
Allstars. Winning a bid is rare as it is but 
they actually went and won their division! 

We are so proud of you both!  

We are so proud of these Year 9                         
superstars for taking part in the Ormiston 
Academies Trust MathOlympics Regional 

Heat last week!  



Great weather for outdoor learning - Shakespeare in the sun  

Student News @ Victory 

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Brilliant revision, Harry!                                      
We are delighted with your hard work.  

Our school pups have started getting                  
into lessons!                                                          

Wonderful support  



Trips @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

We are busy planning more trips for the coming two years - after the 'lockdown' life we 
know how important it is that we are able to offer these experiences to young people. 

We are aware that finances are difficult at the moment for many - but we want to keep 
our enrichment offer strong as we know from many parents that whilst a family holiday 
abroad might not be possible for the next few years, our school can help our children 
carry on seeing the world with their friends.  

I loved running the trip to Iceland with Mr Crosson-Rogers - it gave me so much joy 
seeing the enthusiasm the group had for travel and new experiences - it was such a 
pleasure to take them somewhere so exciting. Several students who came on this trip 
have asked for another 'cultural experience' next year, so we have been doing some 
research. 

I know Mr Crosson-Rogers is keen to run the Iceland trip again in Spring 2025  (we 
would aim to offer payments over approximately 10 months) and for our potential A 
Level geography students, he is exploring a trip to Madagascar around Easter 2026 
(aimed at current Year 10 for when they are in Year 12 to give 2 years of payments). 

I have been looking into both Morocco and Naples (again we can spread the payments 
over almost a year). I would like to know if anyone has a preference between the two?  
I won't be able to run both. Please take a look at the itineraries below and if you'd like 
to email me expressing a preference, let me know. I will talk to Student Council to          
gather their views too. 

 

Bay of Naples - June 2025 (£1100 approx): 

Day 1: Flight to Naples; visit to Herculaneum - transfer to hotel in Sorrento 

Day 2: Visit to a lemon farm; a pizza workshop and a trip to the Amalfi Coast 

Day 3: Visit to Pompeii and Vesuvius  

Day 4: Ferry to the Isle of Capri and an ice-cream demonstration (and eating it)! 

Day 5: A tour of underground Naples and the flight home 

Full board - except whilst travelling and 2 x lunches (we would find somewhere                       
appropriate and reasonably priced) 



Trips @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Morocco - June 2025 (£1250 approx): 

Day 1: Flight to Marrakech - city tour, Souk and Medina visit  

Day 2: Visit the Atlas Mountains and Berber villages 

Day 3: Visit the Majorelle Gardens and travel to Essaouria  

 Day 4: Whole day in Essaouria  

Day 5: Return to Marrakech and visit Gueliz 

Again, Full Board. Possible extra charge for a potential camel ride.  
 

Draft details for Iceland 2025 and Madagascar 2026: 
 

Iceland 2025 (£1300): 

DAY 1 FLY TO REYKJAVIK - REYKJANES PENINSULA  

DAY 2 GOLDEN CIRCLE TOUR - LOCAL SWIMMING POOL  

DAY 3 SOUTH SHORE - WATERFALLS, GLACIER HIKE & BLACK SAND BEACH  

DAY 4 LAVA CENTRE, HELLISHEIDI POWER STATION & BLUE LAGOON  

DAY 5 FLY HOME 
 

Madagascar 2026 (£2500) - fundraising options will be available! 

DAY 1 FLY OT MADAGASCAR 

DAY 2 ANTANANARIVO - LEMUR PARK 

DAY 3 TRAVEL TO ANDASIBE AND MANTADIA 

DAY 4 ANDASIBE AND MANTADIA NATIONAL PARK 

DAY 5 TRAVEL TO PANGALANES AND PALMARIUM 

DAY 6 PALMARIUN FULL DAY 

DAY 7 LAKE MANTASOA  

DAY 8 EXOTIC MADAGASCAR PARK - RETURN TO ANTANANARIVO 

DAY 9 FLY HOME  
 

Do get in touch if you have any questions or feedback. We will be using the Find Pen-
guins app for these trips as the feedback from families was so good.  

Once I have spoken to students and had any feedback from families, I will launch either 
Morocco or Italy with more information.  



Year 7 Fantastic Fist Bump Winners @ Victory 

Congratulations to these Year 7 'Fantastic Fist Bump' reward winners.                                 

Well done Wesley, Alfie, Nathan, Imogen and Skye! 



Year 8 Team Red Rewards Winners @ Victory 

Congratulations to these Year 8 'High Flying Team Red' reward winners.                               

Jack, for excellent engagement during working lunches and asking high level                  

questions; Elliot, for consistent engagement in every lesson; Annabel, for being                 

awesome; and Freddie for much improved behaviour and attitude! 



Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Well done to Ruby and Luke for your ex-

cellent effort in History with  

@misswardteach 

- she is so proud of you both! And so are 

we  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to these Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity winners:                                                     
Will, for an amazing attitude to learning and settled 2024;                                                       

Rokaia, for incredible preparation and application for the mock exams;                                       
Sophia, for strength of character, and resilience;                                                                           

Avery, for wonderful interactions with the Year 10 team - a pleasure to be around;                  
and Maison, for a mature and marked improvement in lesson effort!  



Year 9 Awesome Achievement @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Congratulations to these outstanding Year 9 Awesome Achievement Award winners: 

Chloe; Julia; Jacob; Leo and Lilly, all for always working hard; Ilyas, for getting lots of 

visas; Alexia, for always being amazing; and Harley, for having a positive attitude!  



Enrichment @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

This is the face of pure joy! Jamie, we 

are so proud you won the national 

‘Design a Classroom’ competition.           

A privilege to let you know the good news 

today. It clearly means a great deal to 

you and your lovely family.  

We are so proud of 

our Year 11 stu-

dents - you’ve been 

amazing.                         

Thanks for your un-

wavering commit-

ment to Period 6. 

We loved having Leo Hunt with us. It was 
great to see our students talking about 

their passion for story writing and getting 
the opportunity to work with a pro! 

Well done to our wonderful Year 7s who 
played in a tournament at Sprowston 

against lots of different schools! We may 
not have won but we had a fabulous time!  

A great way to finish the Year 9 netball   
season with a lovely friendly against                

Taverham with tour girls winning 10-6!                 
Maisie was voted POTM by Taverham!  

Well played! Our lovely Year 8                         
netballers worked hard in a tournament 

at Thorpe against other Norwich schools. 
POTM: Roxanne 

The best day Go Ape! with our Young Carers!                       
The instructor said ‘they were a dream’!  

Our Year 7s and 8s in some cage cricket action at Sprowston Academy.                           
They did amazingly well! 
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We loved having Leo Hunt with us. It was 
great to see our students talking about 

their passion for story writing and getting 
the opportunity to work with a pro! 

Well done to our fabulous Year 7 girls 
who played in a football tournament this 

week. You girls smashed it! 

Well done to these Year 8 boys who                  
represented Victory amazingly at the 

NCFC Academy!  

Thanks to Rob from the National Tennis     
Association for delivering a great Tennis 

Leadership session to our students so they 
can support in leading a KS2 event at 

Easton College in June!  

What a                
fabulous time 

we have had at 
Broadland 

Lodge. Thank 
you, Friend            

In Deed! 
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Exam Invigilators @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

This is the face of pure joy! Jamie, we 

are so proud you won the national 

‘Design a Classroom’ competition.           

A privilege to let you know the good news 

today. It clearly means a great deal to 

you and your lovely family.  

We are so proud of 

our Year 11 stu-

dents - you’ve been 

amazing.                         

Thanks for your un-

wavering commit-

ment to Period 6. 

Ormiston Victory Academy requires enthusiastic, committed and flexible invigilators for 
Summer 2024 examination seasons and beyond. 

The busy and productive Examinations Office is at the heart of the Academy’s                           
recognised examinations success and requires a team who are prepared to work on an 
on-call basis to meet the varying needs of a wide range of qualifications.  The post 
would be ideally suited to applicants who feel a sense of responsibility for today’s young 
people and who are able to work flexible daytime hours mainly, but not exclusively,               
between 8.30am and 4.00pm.   

This is a key post within the Academy which requires a highly efficient and responsible 
approach.  The ability to remain calm and courteous, friendly yet professional is                     
imperative.     

Full training will be provided and working hours will be negotiated for each examination 
period. 

The post offers a fulfilling opportunity to work with a committed support team and the 
young people in our successful academy community.  The successful candidate will join 
a highly dedicated support team working within an OfSTED rated ‘Outstanding’, thriving 
and ambitious academy with high standards of student behaviour. 

Ormiston Academies Trust is an ethical sponsor, committed to improving the life               
chances of young people. We share their vision for all young people to have the highest 
academic, social and practical skills to allow them to lead a fulfilling life. http://
www.ormistonacademiestrust.co.uk/ 

If you are dedicated, hardworking, and have the ability to support this important aspect 
of our operations – then we would love to receive an application from you.  We would 
encourage candidates to explore our website for more information about Victory                 
Academy and view our virtual tours.   

Applications are via the Ormiston Academies Trust Careers Website https://
oatcareers.co.uk  

If you require any further information regarding this post please contact Berri Lake, PA to 
the Director of Finance & Operations on b.lake@ormistonvictoryacademy.co.uk 

 
Closing date for applications by: 9:00am on Monday 3

rd
 June 2024 

Interviews expected to be held by: Friday 7
th
 June 2024 2024 

If interested, please apply as soon as possible as we may interview earlier. 

 

Ormiston Victory Academy is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young peo-
ple and expects all staff and volunteers to share in this commitment. Ormiston Academies Trust embraces diver-
sity and promotes equality of opportunity.   

All successful appointments will be subject to suitability checks in accordance with KCSIE, including identity, 
Right to Work, qualifications, online searches, prohibition check, two references and enhanced DBS check in-
cluding Children’s Barred List. 

http://www.ormistonacademiestrust.co.uk/
http://www.ormistonacademiestrust.co.uk/
https://oatcareers.co.uk/
https://oatcareers.co.uk/





















